
Feb. 12, 2024 
 
To the MN House Public Safety commi=ee members, 
 
 
Thank you for making resolving the SRO issue your top priority when returning to the 2024 

session, I only wish it would’ve been addressed sooner so the schools didn’t have to go without 

their SRO’s for over 5 months of this school year. As a parent of a student that goes to the Osseo 

High School, which has over 2000 students in a=endance, I know the SROs were missed and the 

administraLon, students and parents wanted them back ASAP.   

 

When my son told me that he felt like there were less gang members at his current school than 

the one he went to last year, it wasn’t much consolaLon, because we care about the safety of 

the students at his previous school too. I know the school administrators do what they can to 

maintain a safe environment, but it is completely different, having a trained officer’s eyes and 

ears on students that pracLce a violent lifestyle, than staff that have a wide range of other 

issues to deal with. The relaLonships that highly trained officers who also have the demeanor 

and personality to fit right into the school environment, is crucial to the safety in the schools 

and peace of mind for the parents that send their children to them.  

 

We appreciate the work the SROs do and want them in our schools with the ability to 

confidently do their jobs that they are trained for. 

Thank you for working with the police departments and the schools to make sure this happens 

for ALL MN schools. 

  

Best Regards, 

Kelly Janssen 

Brooklyn Park, MN  


